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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 17, 2007

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB167 by Ellis (Relating to the administrative procedure for compensation for wrongful 
imprisonment.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 103 of the Civil Practice and Remedies Code relating to the 
administrative procedure for compensation for wrongful imprisonment. The bill would remove the 
requirement that a claimant must file a certification of the person's actual innocence signed by a 
prosecuting attorney of the county in which the sentence was rendered. To the extent that the bill 
would lessen administrative costs of processing compensations for wrongful imprisonment, a 
significant fiscal implication to the State is not anticipated.

The bill would apply only to claims filed on or after the effective date of the bill. The bill would take 
immediate effect if the bill receives two-thirds of the vote in both houses; otherwise, the bill would 
take effect September1, 2007.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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